

South Harringay School
Pemberton Road
London
N4 1BA
T. 020 8340 2757
E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Tuesday, 9th June 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

Our critical worker provision has reached a stage where we need to split it into two groups. From Monday 15^{th} June we will have one group for children who are in Nursery – year 2 (Cocoon A), and an additional group for children in years 3-6 (Cocoon B).

Cocoon A will continue to be in the nursery. Feryal and Victoria will be the staff working with this group each day.

Cocoon B will be working in the Junior School building. Harley will be the teacher for this group, with support from Lorenza.

Both Cocoon A and B will continue arriving, and being picked up, from the main school reception and hours will remain 8:50 am to 4:30pm. Punctuality is very important.

We now have our catering team back in school. Infant school children are entitled to a school packed lunch. Junior school children will need to pay for a school packed lunch, unless they are entitled to a Free School Meal, or can bring their own. Please let the school know if your child requires a school packed lunch.

Both groups will continue to be run on a child care model, rather than our usual curriculum and teaching practices:

- Cocoon A will follow a child centred, learning through play structure, with occasional access to an iPad to follow their classes assigned Google Classroom work.
- Cocoon B will be provided with an iPads on which they can complete their Google Classroom assigned work, as well as some other structured activities throughout the day.

Please stick to the days you indicated you need. Any changes to your allocated days should be communicated to our office (admin@shsharingey.co.uk) with as much notice as possible.

Yours sincerely,

The same of the sa

Ian Scotchbrook

Headteacher